 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 13th June 2011
Meeting started 7.10pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Karen Plumb

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

Apologies

Councillor Paul Reyner, Councillor Gillian Greenwood, Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, County Councillor Mike Calvert
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 9th May 2011 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Hodgson.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
· The Police were unable to attend the meeting, but sent a report detailing that there had been very few crimes in Trawden over the past month.  It had been reported that there had been a theft of lead from the Church roof recently.
· It was also reported that there had been dog fouling thrown at a house on the tram tracks recently, but the culprit had been identified, and the owner of the house has given this person the opportunity to rectify their errors before reporting it to the police.
· Cllr Wilcock reported that a resident of Skipton Road was badly bitten by a dog in October 2010, but it had only just been in court.  The lady stopped a dog by putting out her arm, which was running at her son.  This was reported to the police, and it was decided in court that this dog must wear a muzzle at all times when outside, including when it is in its owners garden.  
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert was unable to attend the meeting.
Residents Issues

There were no residents issues raised at the meeting.
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman

Granville phoned Adele on Wednesday to advise that he had been to have a look at the plants that LBS had saved for the Parish Council, but felt that they were too small for the area at Bankfield Terrace to be planted.  He wanted assurance that these were the plants he should have picked up.  In the meantime, Cllr Robinson had several messages from LBS asking that these be collected.  She went to have a look, and the only time that she could arrange for these to be collected was Tuesday.  Granville was unable to change his day in Trawden, so it was agreed that Cllr Hartley would collect the plants along with 3 bags of compost and deliver them to Bankfield Street, whilst Cllr Robinson weeded the area and prepared it for planting.  
Colne Area Committee

The plan for Lower Beardshaw external buildings has been passed.  Cllr Hartley asked for a clause to be put on the application, that it can not be used for business use in future, but was advised this was not possible.  There is an enforcement that the owners cannot do grooming on the premises anymore.
The application for a utility extension at Clogg Heads and roof lights at Lane top Winewall have been approved.

The application for a car port at 8 Leyland Close was turned down even after appeal.

Cllr Hartley reported that he requested to stay in the meeting whilst finances were being discussed.  This was agreed.

Cllr Robinson asked that Granville paint the muck spreader before the garden festival if the weather permits.
Tram Tracks

This is on the agenda at CAC and is on-going.
Community Centre
Cllr Wilcock has approached PB and the lease done in 2009 has been found.  He has asked for up to date accounts for the centre.  The Primet Bridge centre is run by a committee, and they are not set up as a charity and are not aware of any lease.  The only lease they have is for the land they use as a garden area.  They advised that at least 6 people would be required on 
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the committee for it to run successfully.  It was also reported that the Brownies, Rainbows and Weight Watchers are new 
groups who use the centre.
North West in Bloom

The farm vehicle (muck spreader) has been delivered to the grassed area between the library and Community Centre, and it was agreed where it would be positioned.  Before it is secured in plae, llr Hodgson will place some Perspex over the exposed spikes so they are not dangerous.  
Cllr Hartley has been approached from a college in Kirby Lonsdale who rehabilitates mentally ill young people, and they are looking to get these people involved in NWIB.  They are putting together a portfolio and will send it in.  If they are given work to do, it is imperative that they are insured and are supervised that they are safe to work.

Cllr Wilcock suggested that in this financial year, the same amount of money be spent on planting as last year.  The Garden Festival have applied for grants for £4000 for planters and plants, with an additional £2000 for the next 3 years.  Harambee Surgery are providing planters and plants near to the Trawden sign.
Judging this year will take place on 21st July at 1.30pm, and Cllr Robinson asked that Cllr Foulkes accompany her as he did last year.

Dean Street

This is on the agenda at CAC and is on-going.  Adele had been advised that the owner has been found and a Section 215 notice be issued if no progress is made.

Luncheon club
Cllr Wilcock advised that he had been to the community Centre at Primet and was advised that the lady who runs the luncheon club there is is taking this on herself.  She has all the necessary certificates to comply with health and safety regulations.  When Cllr Hodgson attended the luncheon club at the Community Centre, and advised it was all made on site.  Cllr Hodgson asked whether the cook had been approached to take on Trawden’s.  Adele to find out.

Cotton Tree Garden

The top stones that were taken have been thrown over the wall and into the beck.  The ones that Adele has need putting back onto the wall and polybond needs to be put into the mix so they cannot be removed.  Once these have been put back, Adele will advise Cllr Hodgson how much still needs doing, and he will arrange for replacement stones.

Parish Matters

Hollin Hall – Cllr Hodgson reported that a company has been brought in to complete the building works.
Golf on the rec – Adele did not receive a reply from Brian Sutcliffe on this, and will chase. 

Cllr Hartley advised that he has been given details that Craven College has been approached by PBC about Mrs Davies’ garden at 11 Wellhead as she cannot tend to her garden anymore.  It has been brought to PBC’s attention and they asked whether Craven College can help.  The Parish Council cannot get involved in sorting this out, but Cllr Hodgson will go and have a look at it.
Cllr Robinson thanked Cllr Hodgson for putting the stones on the grass at Chelsea, but cars are now parking further up on the grass.  Cllr Hodgson will place some more stones on the area and ensure the spaces between are smaller so cars cannot park between them.
Planning Applications
Adele sent out the only application for retrospective landscaping at Hollin Hall, and no comments were received.
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Letter from NWIB advising judging will take place on 21st July at 1.30pm

Meeting of the Pendle Fairtrade Group on 16th May

Renewal for Parish Council insurance received and paid

Annual meeting of the Council to be held on 19th May

Letter received from LCC regarding the Community Transport Review

Meeting of the Scrutiny Management Team to be held on 24th May

Meeting of the Development Management Committee to be held on 25th May
Meeting of the Executive to be held on 26th May
Meeting of the Colne and District Committee to be held on 9th June
Meeting of the Taxi Licensing Committee to be held on 16th June
Card received from Mrs Barker who rents an allotment asking if there are any competitions being held this year.  It was suggested that the allotments the inspected and a prize be given to the best one.
Letter received from LCC advising who has taken the opportunity to do pilot projects for Rights of Way

Posters received for BKV competition
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All agendas and minutes received for meeting held between 4th January and 30th March

Finance
Cheque number 948 for £462.45 was issued to Aon for the annual insurance
Cheque number 949 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of May
Cheque number 950 for £17.99 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of May
Cheque number 951 for £253 was issued to Granville Bentley for the month of May
Cheque number 952 for £53.86 was issued to Ann Gardner for purchase of plants

Cheque number 953 for £11.08 was issued to Lanlee for purchase of posts for the compost heap
Cheque number 954 for £60 was issued to J Patten for the muck spreader

Meeting closed 9.15pm
Next meeting 4th July, 7pm prompt
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